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RECOMMENDATION 
 

The Engineering Department and the Parks, Recreation & Culture Department recommend that 
Council approve the sale of surplus City parkland located at 10607 - 140 Street (PID No. 011-432-
489) as generally described in this report subject to compliance with the notice provisions under 
Sections 26 and 94 of the Community Charter, SBC, 2003, Chap. 26. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 

On March 22, 2010, Council approved the sale of the City property at 10607 – 140 Street to the owners of 
the adjacent lots at 10577 & 10595 – 140 Street (see Corporate Report No. R058; 2010 attached as 
Appendix II to this report).  This previous purchase and sale agreement was subject to the buyer 
obtaining rezoning and subdivision approval to permit a multi-family residential development on the 
assembled parcels by a specified date.  The prospective buyer was not able to satisfy this requirement 
within the specified time and, as a result, the purchase and sale agreement became void. 
 
DISCUSSION 
 
Staff has negotiated with the same prospective buyers new terms and conditions for the sale of the 
subject property based on its current market value as determined by an independent appraiser.  The 
proposed agreement is conditional upon the buyer being successful in achieving third reading of the 
rezoning by-law related to development application no. 7910-0069-00 that covers the subject assembled 
lots and which, if adopted, will allow a proposed multi-family development on the lands. 
 
CONCLUSION 
 

The property at 10607 – 140 Street is surplus to the City's needs.  The terms of the tentative agreement 
covering its sale are considered reasonable.  It is therefore recommended that Council approve the sale 
of this property as generally described in this report.  Since the City purchased the subject property for 
park purposes, the proceeds from its sale will be placed in the Parkland Acquisition Fund for future use 
in funding the purchase of other parkland. 
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